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MINUTES
Business Meeting
Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Date and Time:
Thursday, July 17, 2014 at 7:00 PM
Meeting Place: Town Offices, 573 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton, N.H. 


The regular meeting was called to order by Planning Board Chair, Don Bormes at 7:00 p.m.   

Roll Call
Regular Members present: Don Bormes, Dick Gardner, Evelyn Auger and Selectman Karen Ober   





          Alternate Members present: Will Ellis and Jody Slack 

Regular Members absent: Carmine Cioffi




                Alternate Members absent: Gail Morrison  


Others present at the meeting: Planner, Bob Ward, Giguere's Engineer Jiri Hyek and Giguere's Manager, Jeff Isabelle.   

Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members – Will Ellis was asked to be a voting member in Carmine's place. 

Review & Approval of draft PB minutes of 6/19/14 – Selectman Ober made a motion to approve the draft meeting minutes of 6/19/14 without correction. Evelyn Auger seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.    

New Business

a. Election of Planning Board's Chairman – Dick Gardner made a motion to nominate Don Bormes Chair of the PB. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.    
b. Public Hearing Re: Application of proposed Boundary Line Adjustment by Elaine DeMello (owner of TML#22-37) and Ronald Taylor (owner of TML#22-10), as Co-Applicants and Co-owners of Tax Map 22, Lot 36 for property located on Tower Hill Road in the General Agricultural and Forest Conservation Zoning District – Surveyor, Anthony Randall and Co-Owner Elaine DeMello were present.  The Applicants presented the Board with waiver requests for the following items on the checklist; 14, 15, 16, 17, 19, 20, 24 and 25. Evelyn Auger stated item #24 (conservation easement) is only required for subdivisions, not boundary line adjustments because the easement would have already been done in the previous subdivision. Evelyn Auger noted this should be broken out and clarified in the PB’s subdivision regulations at a later date. Selectman Ober made a motion to grant the waivers as submitted. Dick Gardner seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. The PB reviewed the boundary line adjustment plan. Planner Ward noted that lot 36 is essentially being cut in half and split between the two owners. Dick Gardner made a motion to accept the application as complete.  Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Chair Bormes opened the Public Hearing at 7:34 p.m., no comments were made by the public and the Public Hearing was immediately closed. Evelyn Auger suggested the existing stonewalls be considered for boundaries in any future subdivision. Mrs. DeMello thanked Evelyn for her suggestion. Evelyn Auger made a motion to approve the Boundary Line Adjustment between Elaine DeMello & Ronald Taylor. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.      
c. Public Hearing – Re: Proposed Function-based Subdivision Road Standards for amendment of the Sanbornton Subdivision Regulations, Section 8.0, Design Standards, Sub-section C. Road Design Standards – Planner Ward explained the proposed function-based road standards were developed by Engineers of Keach & Nordstrom through the funding of the Community Planning Grant, for the roads in Town with different functional characteristics and traffic capacities. Planner Ward noted the changes were reviewed & supported by last year’s DPW Director and the current Fire Chief. Planner Ward stated copies of the changes were made available for the past 3-4 weeks at the Town office and on the Town’s web-site. The PB reviewed the changes. Table 8.1 – Access Roads column, Will Ellis stated he feels the 60’ foot requirement for an access road is excessive. Planner Ward stated five feet has been added to each side of the road’s Right-of-Ways (ROW) and the requirement would only apply for new subdivision roads, not existing roads. Dick Gardner noted this would also allow for adequate ditching which the Town has not had in the past. A brief discussion was held regarding road slope, fill materials, possible driveway configuration and neighborhood impact. Planner Ward referred to section #10 of the Sanbornton Zoning Ordinance. Planner Ward noted that figure 8.2 should be corrected by Keach & Nordsrtom, to reflect the sixty foot ROW and the engineers had a reason for making the access roads that width, so he wouldn’t be comfortable changing it unless he consulted with the Engineer first. Chair Bormes opened the Public Hearing at 7:47 p.m., no comments were made by the public and the Public Hearing was immediately closed Dick Gardner made a motion to approve the changes as written. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed. Evelyn Auger and Will Ellis voted no on the motion.            

Old Business

a. Update Re: Giguere Auto Wholesalers Site Plan & Storm Water Management System – Giguere's Engineer, Jiri Hyek and Manager, Jeff Isabelle were present. Planner Ward provided the PB with an e-mail from Keach & Nordstrom's Engineer, Peter Julia date 7/16/2014 that explained the work that needs to be completed. Planner Ward explained due to the heavy rain the storm water system was intentionally blocked to not compromise the system. Engineer Hyek stated the area that was to receive mulch has been redesigned with a grass & crushed stone area, to keep the mulch from getting into the system. Engineer Hyek noted it is going to take time for the planting area to stabilize. The PB reviewed the proposed re-design. Engineer Hyek stated there would be grading & swaling behind the building to make the run-off go towards the system. Selectman Ober expressed concern with parking behind the white line in the parking area and using space that belongs to Pirate's Cove. Jeff Isabelle replied they are under construction, so space has been limited and the cars in that area are family/employee vehicles. Planner Ward commended Giguere on sticking with quality over finalizing. Dick Gardner made a motion to extend the date of completion to 8/15/14 for the plans to go to Engineer Julia, so the PB can review the final report on 8/21/14. Evelyn Auger seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  
                                   

 

Other Business  
a. Discussion Re: Town Planner attending Economic Development Academy – Planner Ward provided the PB with a brief description of what the Economic Development Academy has to offer and the PB reviewed the participant application. Selectman Ober made a motion to allow Planner Ward to attend the 2014 Economic Development Academy. Dick Gardner seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.





         b. PB Budget 2014/2015 – Planner Ward & Chair Bormes to draft the PB’s budget, per the Board of Selectmen’s memorandum. 





          c. Capital Improvements Program Committee – Chair Bormes offered to serve as the PB’s CIP Committee Representative. 





         d. Lakes Region Planning Commission – Representative vacancy – Selectman Ober noted Fred Rich had offered to be one of Town’s LRPC Representatives. Planner Ward will advise TA Veloski of the PB’s recommendation for appointment by the BOS.









    
Planners Update

a. Correspondence – None at this time. 
b. Upcoming meetings, conferences & workshops   

Meeting Adjourned, The meeting adjourned at 9:27 p.m.

Next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, August 7, 2014 @ 7:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

April Rollins, Planning Board Secretary/Clerk

